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"Looking to help those 
who are in need, that's 
really the heart of it. 
It's about making sure 
we're a community and 
that we're all in this 
together and helping 
each other through 
these dark times."

– �Christopher Dobens 
Creator of Boston Strong, 
when asked what Strong 
campaigns mean to him. 



Dear Neighbor,
We had no choice.

When practically overnight, COVID-19 shut down all that we knew, when dedicated 
workers were abruptly unemployed, and when parents skipped meals to feed their 
children now unexpectedly home from school – we had no choice but to remain open.  
The decision to close was always possible but the choice was never one in our hearts.

Keeping Neighbor to Neighbor open during a global pandemic was no easy task yet our 
decision was clear. After panic buying left store shelves empty, we were here to give a 
worried father diapers for his newborn. When a widowed 98 year old feared leaving his 
home, we were here to deliver his groceries. And we were here to comfort the young 
woman who phoned us from her car that was now her home, desperate to know where 
to turn. 

We would not close our doors on our neighbors. 
It is hard to reflect on this past year of work without COVID-19 taking center stage. Its swift 
and ruthless spread across Fairfield County and our country left record numbers facing 
financial crisis, some for the first time in their lives. The glaring priority for so many was 
never rent, utilities or car payments – it was the hunger of a child, an elderly parent, or a 
pregnant wife. It was knowing the pain of skipped meals and worry about their next. This 
was why cars lined up across the nation at food banks and pantries. This was why the 
number of Neighbor clients nearly doubled in a few short weeks.

With your help, we were able to put nutritious food on the plates of thousands during a 
time when the need was critical. With your help, we were able to fulfill basic needs and 
other household staples when supply chains collapsed. Neighbors rallied to the rescue, 
offering a network of support unlike any we’ve ever seen. Community partners became 
collaborators, for-profit businesses became non-profit allies, volunteers and donors 
became our lifeline. Together, we showed strength beyond measure. We leaned on and 
lifted one another with boundless selflessness and resilience. And we continue to do this, 
every single day.

There is no doubt – we are Neighbor Strong.
As you read through our 2019/20 Annual Report to the Community, we hope that these pages 
capture and reflect the relentless will of our community to help each other overcome.

Thank you for being such a powerful force in our work and our community.

Anne Miller		  Christine Zadik
Co-President		  Co-President

Margaret Tjimos-Goldberg 
Executive Director



465,732 meals able to be made from the food provided by NTN pantry

$789,000 worth of food donated from individuals and food drives

32,647  pounds of food collected through 24 online food drives

33,660   breakfasts and lunches provided to 340 children during summer break

550 families received turkeys and trimmings for Thanksgiving dinner 

HERE’S OUR 2019-20 strength IN NUMBERS 
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We have yet to know the real, lasting impact this crisis has had on our area. What we do know  
is that it is severe – and harshest for those who are already struggling to make ends meet. 

IMPACT

550 �clients received weekly 
grocery deliveries 

762 individuals served one-time 
emergency food during the crisis

565 families impacted by  
panic buying received toilet paper

200 Greenwich seniors 
were provided weekly 
groceries in partnership with 
the Greenwich Commission 
on Aging

1,000 families received 
laundry detergent & personal 
care items during supply chain 
shortage



20% of CT adults report 
that at least one member 

of their household has lost 
their job or been laid off 
because of the economic 

fallout from the pandemic. 

Another 29% of CT 
adults have had their work 

hours cut or been placed on 
temporary furlough.

By the close of our fiscal  
year, CT had received  

635,900  
unemployment claims. 

Fairfield County's 
unemployment rate reached 
a record high in July, from 

3.4% to 10.5%.

29%
of Greenwich 
households have 
income which falls 
below what is needed to 
pay for basic necessities 
such as housing, food, 
child care, health 
care, technology, and 
transportation.

42%
Stamford

49%
Port Chester

FAIRFIELD 
COUNTY

The Need is Stronger Than Ever. Here’s why:

More are Living in Poverty 
or Can’t Afford to Meet 
Basic Needs

US grocery prices  
in April recorded the 
sharpest increase in 
50 YEARS,  

led by rising prices for  
meat and eggs.

Food Insecurity is 
RISING

In Fairfield County, about  
93,270 PEOPLE 

were considered food 
insecure before the 
pandemic, according  

to Feeding America's "Map 
the Meal Gap".  

This includes nearly  
27,000 

CHILDREN.

Food prices have 
INCREASED

Cost of food in 
Connecticut is 

40% to 50%  
HIGHER 

than SNAP benefits allow. 

The Workforce is 
DISRUPTED

CT United Ways 2020 ALICE Report; US Bureau of Labor Statistics; CT Department of Labor; DataHaven Community Wellbeing Survey 2020 & 
Towards Health Equity in CT



OUR CLOTHING ROOM:  

Standing Strong on the Sidelines
One of the most difficult decisions we had to make once COVID-19 struck was the 
temporary closure of our Clothing Room due to health and safety concerns. We declined 
donations of clothing, shoes and home essentials – all gifted from the charitable hearts of 
so many neighbors. We look forward to welcoming your generosity again in the future.

Before the closure, our dedicated team of Clothing Room volunteers successfully led 
seasonal initiatives that brought joy to many families:

Many thanks to the teens that donated their time and effort to coordinating our 2020 
Prom Project event. We were forced to cancel the annual event due to COVID-19, 
however, the enthusiasm and energy these young neighbors contributed  
has not been forgotten. We look forward to the future when we are able  
to host the Prom Project again!

Distributed 14,532 bags of clothing to individuals and families

Gifted 500 students with backpacks filled with school supplies for 
their 2019 school year

Welcomed parents of 500 children to shop at no cost at our 
annual Holiday Toy Chest for their holiday gifts

Gave 100 families their own tree to take home at our 1st ever Christmas 
Tree Drive

Distributed new towels, sheets & blankets to over 1,000 families
Dispersed hundreds of packs of diapers and baby care items, including  
32 baby layettes, to families with newborns and toddlers

Delivered 14,944 undergarments donated by the Undies Project to 
families

Provided 140 children with new winter coats



The Power of Your Words
As we faced an unprecedented and unexpected increase in our work that spread 
our finances and capacity thin, the community rallied to the rescue. Thousands of 
Neighbor supporters and hundreds new to our mission sought out ways to support us 
and, in turn, our neighbors. This financial support was critical to our ability to remain 
open and meet the rising need and number of clients that relied on us for their weekly 
or emergency groceries. 

While financial support fueled our operations, the words that accompanied these 
gifts were heartwarming and energized our daily motivation. Handwritten notes of 
encouragement and messages of gratitude served as inspirational reminders that 
made a profound and lasting difference at a time when it mattered most. Whenever a 
note was received, it was immediately shared – providing an essential morale boost to 
our frontline staff and volunteers. When we felt the heaviness of the day, your words 
gave us strength to carry on.

“ I am so thankful for all of your hard work and sacrifices to  
help so many families in our community through this 

surprising challenge.”

-Neighbor To Neighbor Donor



Financials*
*Financials are unaudited and cover the fiscal period 7/1/19 – 6/30/20

Please consider making a monetary donation, a gift  
of stock, a charitable distribution from an eligible IRA or a 
gift to the Jane Fleming Legacy Society. 

When you support Neighbor to Neighbor with a legacy 
gift made through your will, you secure basic living 
essentials for future generations. Contact us for more 
information or consult your estate planner. 

Ask your tax advisor if you can benefit by making a charitable gift from an eligible 
IRA. You can support this impactful work while receiving a tax benefit.

Your support makes a significant difference. Thank you!

Total Contributions  $3,400,545

Religious Organizations $83,809

Corporate & Civic Organizations $601,644
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Total Expenses	  $2,335,050

Programs	  $2,107,809

Administration  $104,361

Fund Development  $122,940
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The Strength of Your Dollars!
Each dollar’s buying power is more than doubled due 
to generous buying agreements with our suppliers.rs.

Donated food & clothing  $1,423,982

Individuals & Foundations $1,269,111

Government $22,000



COVID-19 illustrated just how important adequate work space is to fulfilling our 
mission. Our modest basement location at Christ Church simply did not provide 
sufficient space to safely serve those in need under COVID-19 restrictions. Staff and 
volunteers required ample room to stock shelves and pack hundreds of bags each 
day. While we are grateful for the generosity of Arch Street Teen Center for hosting our 
work, we’re looking forward to the day when we can have our own place to call home. 

We are excited to share that we are closer than we’ve ever been to that day. We are looking 
ahead to a stronger future for Neighbor to Neighbor as we make headway in our long-
awaited construction of a new building just steps away from our Christ Church location. 
The journey has been long, but we are confident we will fulfill our vision in 2021. We are 
tremendously grateful to those who have donated to our capital campaign and those who 
advocated for our work over the past years. We look forward to opening new doors and 
welcoming our neighbors into a home that reflects the dignity and respect they deserve.

Looking ahead to a Stronger Home

 We are looking 
ahead to a 

stronger future 
... as we make 

headway in our 
long-awaited 

construction of a 
new building



Transportation Association of Greenwich, Greenwich 
Department of Human Services & Arch Street Teen Center
Closing our doors was never an option. However, remaining open would have 
been nearly impossible without the support of the dream team in community 
work: Transportation Association of Greenwich, Greenwich Department of Human 
Services and Arch Street Teen Center. Each brought years of experience, essential 
resources and passion to ensure our neighbors could be served with the quality 
and care they deserved. 

Stronger TOGETHER



Transportation Association of Greenwich:  
When our food pantry could no longer allow clients access due to space and COVID-19 
guidelines, we knew delivery was the best option, especially for our elderly clients, single 
parents and those with disabilities. That meant our weekly deliveries jumped from around 
50 to over 500 – a feat that required more than our resources. TAG brought decades of 
valuable know-how to this part of our operations as we added hundreds of new homes 
to their routes. We’re pretty sure that TAG drivers are superheroes in disguise – delivering 
through heat waves and pouring rain, all with a smile under their masks – we just haven’t 
found where they hide their capes!

Greenwich Department of Human Services: 
The Greenwich Department of Human Services has threaded our collective efforts through 
their coordination of client referrals for food assistance. In addition to providing direct 
services to clients during the crisis, they helped us manage our own dramatic uptick in clients 
within a matter of days. We are proud to serve as an integral part of their continuum of care 
by meeting the basic needs of families throughout our town.

Arch Street Teen Center: 
With in-person programming practically shutdown, the Arch Street Teen Center could 
have closed its doors. Instead, they sought out ways to support the community’s greatest 
needs and graciously offered to foster Neighbor to Neighbor’s food pantry so that we 
could meet the urgent need to keep families fed and healthy. Their abundant space 
and open layout continues to serve as the perfect home for our staff and volunteers to 
safely work together each day. We appreciate their hospitality and look forward to a full 
calendar of events when they are able to open their doors again in the future.

Our gratitude to these community partners is immeasurable.  Without hesitation, each 
partner committed and was ready to serve our neighbors in need. We look forward to 
our continued work and thank you for all you do – together we truly are stronger!

“ This is very important for us to 
do. There are so many seniors 
and people with disabilities in 
this town and they have to get 

their food some way. If it means 
us delivering it or taking them 

places, we will do what we need 
to do to help”.

- Debra Vetromile 
TAG Executive Director



What Makes Us Neighbor Strong??

Strong Foundation 
We had high expectations of honoring 
our 45th year of serving the community 
at our Annual Spring Luncheon fundraiser 
this past April. For 45 years, we embraced 
our neighbors in need together with our 
neighbors who want to help. We are grateful 
for the knowledge and the experience we 
have gained throughout the years that 
so clearly provided strong pillars of hope 
and support to others during our most 
challenging time. 

Strong Community 
Our area is home to an array of corporations, 
local businesses, community organizations, 
schools and houses of worship. So many 
within our community faced their own loss 
and uncertainty yet continued to find ways to 
support others. Our number of online food 
drives reached record highs. The pounds of 
food donated surpassed annual totals. We 
are fortunate to be a part of a community 
that feels such duty of care for others in 
great need. 

Please note that our annual report is a reflection of our full 2019-20 fiscal year; photos of individuals without masks were taken prior to COVID-19 mandates.



Strong Team 
Our Neighbor to Neighbor staff deserves 
the highest accolades: all of our employees 
remained fully employed throughout this 
crisis. Rather than shelter safely at home, our 
staff continued to work while navigating this 
crisis in their own lives. This same dedication 
held true for our volunteers. When many 
non-profits struggled to keep volunteers, we 
welcomed new faces to our food distribution 
crew. As a volunteer-supported organization, 
we simply could not meet the increased 
demand for services without these selfless 
individuals who risk their own health to 
graciously offer their time and hard work to 
serve their neighbors. 

Thank You  
to Our Amazing Volunteers

We are grateful for the 
strength and commitment 

of our volunteers who 
contributed more than 15,000 

hours to our food pantry, 
clothing room, food and 

clothing drives, and serve on 
our board of directors. They 
are the lifeline of our work 
and we couldn't appreciate 

them more!

Please note that our annual report is a reflection of our full 2019-20 fiscal year; photos of individuals without masks were taken prior to COVID-19 mandates.



SUPER HEROES $50,000 +

Anonymous
Catterton Management 
Company
Steven and Alexandra 
Cohen Foundation
Interactive Brokers Group
United Way of Greenwich

LIFELINE HEROES 
$25,000 - $49,999

Asness Family Foundation
The EMWIGA Foundation
Fairfield County's 
Community Foundation
Barbara and Joseph 
Havranek
The Ruth and Harold 
Launders Charitable Trust
Peter Mattis Family 
Foundation
The Resource Foundation
Zisson Foundation

COMMUNITY HEROES 
$10,000 - $24,999

Allatt/Walsh Foundation
Amicus Amico Foundation
Anonymous
Pamela Ashby
W. R. Berkley Corporation
The Black Brogan 
Foundation
Brinckerhoff Family 
Foundation
The Children's Hope Chest
Dalio Family Foundation
Jeanne and Doug Downard
First Congregational 
Church, Women's 
Fellowship
J & M Hock Family 
Foundation

Katherine Ann and Robert 
Hogan
Leonide and George Prince
The Reardon Family Fund
Barbara and Peter Ripp
Ruthanne Ruzika
The Selander Foundation
St. Barnabas Episcopal 
Church, Mission Outreach
Town Of Greenwich, CDBG
Town of Greenwich, Dept of 
Human Services
Trinity Church

HOMETOWN HEROES 
$5,000, $9,999

The 1830 Family Foundation
Mareta Hamre and Mark 
Abbott
Appleby Charitable Lead 
Trust
Eileen and Steve Bartels
Black IV, Inc.
Adrienne and Mac Bradford
Rosamond and Robert 
Brady
Christ Church Greenwich
Louis and Virginia Clemente 
Foundation, Inc.
Courtnay's Kitchen LLC
Eastern Middle School PTA
Connie and Mark Figgie
Kim and Andy Gesell
Greenwich Multiple Listing 
Service, Inc.
Janet and Stephen Grimm
The Hallaba Family 
Charitable Fund
Connie Harris
Beverly Joseph
Mary and Joseph Kaliko
Susan Lynch
Sue and Steve Mandel

The E. Robert and 
Angenette D. Meaney 
Charitable Fund
Leslie and John Moriarty
Barbara and John O'Neill
Trina Overlock
The Pinkerton Foundation
Karen and Andrew Richard
Roina Family Foundation
Lisa and Robert Rooney
SCA Community Service 
Foundation
Betty and Bob Sheridan
John Shulman
Storr Family Foundaton
The Townsend Family 
Foundation
The Meera and Ashok 
Vasudevan Foundation
Bobbie and David Walker

NEIGHBORHOOD 
HEROES $2,5000 - $4,999

Ahold Financial Services
Allard/Reid and friends
AMStar Family Trust
Anonymous
Carol LaPunzina and John 
Benenati
The Berkley Family 
Foundation
Ashish and Leslie Bhutani 
Charitable Gift Fund
Nancy and Martin Cannon
Kimberly Cantwell
James D. Carey
Jessie Clifford
Vicki and David Craver
Linda and Alberto Delgado
Diamond Hill United 
Methodist Church
Matthew DiGirolamo
Donald J. Donahue Family

The Richard D. Donchian 
Foundation
Christine Kim and Peter 
Dusenberry
The First Congregational 
Church of Greenwich
First County Bank 
Foundation Inc.
Funky Monkey Greenwich 
LLC
Gail Gallagher
The Gibbons Foundation
Greenwich Rotary 
Foundation
Alexandra and Paul Heerdt
Lori and Allen Jackson
Peggy and Scott Kalb
Virginia Keeshan
Eileen and John Kim
Nancy Heller and Roger Lob 
Lone Pine Capital LLC
Suzy and Rich Malloch
Virginia and Juan Meyer
Heidi and Brian Miller
Kate Minton
Rhonda and Dan Morley
Mary Bridget and David 
Mortamais
George Nelson
Henry E. Niles Foundation 
Inc.
Laura J. Niles Foundation 
Inc.
Parkinson Family 
Foundation
Republic Holdings 
Corporation
Karen Free Royce
Scott Family
Second Congregational 
Church
Bernadette Mosellie and 
Frank Serbaroli
James and Chantal Sheridan 
Foundation

thank you to Our Donors
Thank you to our donors. Your support has made us stronger than ever!

We are grateful for the many individuals, businesses, religious institutions, schools and 
community organizations that have provided in-kind support to us over the past year. 
This year we have chosen to honor our in-kind donors on our website. Please visit our 
recognition page at www.ntngreenwich.org. 

Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of our lists. We apologize for any 
errors or omissions.  Please contact us to correct our records. We never sell or share 
our donor lists. 



The Tudor Foundation Inc.
Kerry and Chuck Tyler
Webster Bank

FAMILY HEROES  
$1,000 - $2,499

Aux Delices Gourmet Food
Kathryn Shorts and Daoud 
Awad
Donna and Graham Bailey
Quentin Ball
Ellen and Robert Barolak
Philip H. Bartels
The Berni Family
Eryn and Michael Bingle
Ruthanne Jaffe Birnbaum 
and Robert Birnbaum
Kimberly Blank
Wendy Blumenthal and 
Jody Breakell
BridgePoint Risk 
Management, LLC
Nancy Risman and Richard 
Browne
Burning Tree Country Club
The Caputo Foundation Inc
Caravetta Heaven's Helpers 
Foundation
Amy Carbone
Jeannine and Victor Caruso
Caserve Foundation
James Colica
Nancy and James Cook
Gretchen Crist
Carolyn Cunniffe
The Curtis Foundation, Inc.
Pamela Murphy and 
Richard D'Avino 
Charles & Marna Davis 
Foundation
Jacqueline and Jerome Day
Nancy DelGenio
Robert Dellavalle

Julie and Matthew 
Deschamps
Nancy and Ken Duffy
Amy and Jim Elrod
Heath and John Faraci
Fidelity Charitable Trustees
Howard & Amy Finkelstein 
Foundation, Inc.
Olivia and Douglas Floren
Terry and Luke Frangione
Carolyn Surgent and 
Jacques Friedman
Betsey Frumin
Furano Management LLC
Julie and Clarke Futch
Lori and Alfred Gallicchio 
West New York Restoration 
of CT, Inc.
Kitty and Beckwith Gilbert
Katherine and Steve 
Goldberg
Eileen and Patrick Grasso
Greenwich Bank & Trust
Greenwich Reform 
Synagogue
Peggy Griffin
Jake Groves
Ebba and Georges 
Grumieaux
Brigitte and Andreas Guldin
Anne Marie Reilly and Joe 
Hadley
Nicole and Phil Hadley
Haebler Capital
Hearst
Hilibrand Foundation
Jim Himes For Congress 
Team
Barbara and Steven 
Hindman
Hoelscher Family 
Foundation
Melanie Hofer
Frankie and Dickerman 
Hollister
Karen and Michael Horgan

Elizabeth and Traver 
Hutchins
Amy Inlow
Barbara and Daniel Jackson
Marina and Andrew 
Jacobson
Anne Jones
Elizabeth Johnson
Sherrill and Brett Kellam
Hilary Glassman and James 
Kimmel
Ines H. Kingsley
Elizabeth and Robert 
Kirkpatrick
The Lenore and Howard 
Klein Foundation, Inc.
Mrs. Thomas S. Knight, Jr.
Knutsen Fund
Alex Krueger
Nanette and Federico 
Laffan  
Logos Greenwich
Lisa Lori
Lucey Family Charitable 
Fund
Linda and William Macaulay
Susan and William Mahoney
Julie and Blake Mather
Kathryn and Christopher 
McCormack
Marcie McGuire
Tracy and Paul McKenna
Jacqueline McKeon
Audrey McNiff
Karen and Sanjeev Mehra
Audrey Meissner
Anne and Andrew Miller
Giovanna and Brian Miller
Donna and Dennis Monson
Margo and Shep Murray
Meera Nathan
Hanneke and Jon Nesvig
Anne and Chuck Niemeth
The Ohnell Family 
Foundation

Overhills Foundation
Bryan Pantages
Panwy Foundation, Inc.
PayPal Charitable Giving 
Fund
Vaso Petsagourakis
RBC Wealth Management 
Foundation
Deborah and Russell 
Reynolds
Rockin' Appalachian Mom 
Project
Mary and Peter Rolla
Round Hill Community 
Church
Lisa Beth and Adam Savitz
Nancy Seaman and Alan 
Schwartz
Diana G. Serrell
Lucille Sgaglione
Maureen Sheehan
Patrick Shouvlin
Hala Si-Ahmed
Cheryl Saban and Michael 
Siegmund
Suzanne Simpson
Heidi and Scott Smith
Alma Rutgers and Don 
Snyder
Pam and Bob Speer
Valerie and Jeffrey Sprague
Kenneth Sroka
Arnold and Constance 
Stancell
Starbucks Foundation
St. Catherine's Players
Steamboat Road Associates 
LLC
Maria Kelly Stevens
Catherine and Chris Stroup
Padma and Eswaran 
Subramanyam
Joan Suter
Jill Talbot
Molly Fergusson Tanaka



Temple Sholom
Kathleen Tierney
Patricia Trout
Tyler Family Charitable Gift 
Fund
Brook and Michael Urban
Barbara and Joseph Walsh
Marie and David Wardell
Daniel Wichman
Elisa Wilson
Wendy and Peter Wright
Christine and David Zadik

LOCAL HEROES 
$500 - $999

Deborah Smith and Daniel 
Abbasi
Amiot Jasperson Charitable 
Trust
Anderson Associates Real 
Estate
Anonymous (3)
Jeffrey Aronson
Jane Condon and Ken 
Bartels
Berkshire Hathaway New 
England Properties
Kara Donahue and Alec 
Berman
Maureen Blair
Denise Brennan
Barbara Brigham
Boy Scouts of America 
Northeast Region 
Greenwich Council
Kath and Kip Burgweger
Lynne and Anthony 
Carvette
Mary Cattan
Keith Chernoff

Margaret Cole
Wendy and James Collins
Brownie and Tom Coughlin
Connie Cowen
Elizabeth and Geoffrey 
Craddock
Barbara Fenton and Bruce 
Croaning 
Laura and Stephen 
Cunningham
Kathryn Dahl
Anne Dawson
Susan Day
Wynne and Arthur 
Delmhorst
Marilyn and Rick Derr
Johanna and Maarten 
Deruiter
Karen and David DeWahl
Katherine and Daryle 
DiLascias
Dingletown Community 
Church
Jennifer Donnalley
Sophie and Charles Dowling
Kathleen and Dennis 
Fawcett
Cecilia and Carlos 
Fernandez
Bebe and John Fisher
Ann Freeman
Jennifer and Michael Freitag
Leigh French
Beth Forbes
Michael Galano
Martha Gendell
The Gendell Family 
Foundation Inc.
Anne Gilhuly
Margaret and David 
Goldberg

Mr. and Mrs. Russell F. 
Graham, Jr.
Christie Coon and Allen 
Green
Greenwich Firefighters 
Association Local #1042
Victoria Hackman
Carter Harris
Sally and Mike Harris
Marie and Mel Hertzig
Diana and James Higgins
Eunice Higgins
Mary Ann Hoberman
The Howard Head Family 
Foundation
Martha and William 
Howland Foundation
Iona Prep
Anne and Robert Ivanhoe
J. McLaughlin
Susan Jackson
Gillian and Mark James
Jerlyn Foundation
Elizabeth Johnson
Nancie Julian
Laurence Kantor
Sherry Karetnick
Philip Kemp
Sharon and Frank Kinney
Liz Lazarus
Lions Club Of Greenwich 
Foundation
Theresa and Richard 
Lubman
Alex Lyall
Cynthia Lyall
Myrna and David Lucey
MacInspire
Barbara and Thomas 
Malone

Sally and Anthony Mann
Jennifer Matthews
Nancy and Robert Mazzoli
MBI, Inc.
Theresa and Philip McCabe
Linda McCullough
Shelly Meltzer
Anne and Philip Miller
Elizabeth Mills
Beth Miranda
Susan Mirza
Morgan Stanley Smith 
Barney
Peggy and Bob Moore
Daniel Morley
Ellen-Jane Moss
Eve Mothner
Sandy and Randy Motland
Marjorie and Robert 
Mountain
Fayez Muhtadie
Linda and Stephen Munger
Marion Murphy
Naomi and Stephen Myers
Lynne Norell
North Street School PTA
Stefanie and Daniel Offit
Katey and Thomas O'Leary
Elizabeth O'Reilly
Alexandra and David 
Ornstein
Christine Surette and David 
Ornstein
Penn Oberlander Family 
Foundation, Inc.
Leslie and Michael Petrick
Anne and Friedrich Pfetsch
Adriana van der Borg 
Phillips and Bob Phillips
Sandy and Hans Plickert

“ Thank you for all 
you do! I'm grateful 

to have this support–
fresh eggs, delicious 

and sweet blueberries. 
Thank you!!”

Neighbor Client



Sally and David Polak
Gerald Pollack
Barbara Richards
Deborah and Chuck Royce
Kathleen and Raymond 
Rudy
Christina and Michael 
Russell
Dorianne and David 
Samuels
Frances Schneider
Ruth Schreiber
Richard G. Schulze
Debra Fram and Eric 
Schwartz
Kimberly and Thomas 
Sheridan
Michele and Scott Smith
Sandra and Stephen Soule
Southeastern Asset 
Management Inc.
Martha Spector
St. Mary Parish Social 
Concerns
St. Patrick’s Church in 
Armonk
Lauren and Danny Stein
Joline Stemerman
Warren R. Stern, Esq.
Angela Stevens
The Studio Greenwich LLC
Marilyn Sullivan
Melinda and Markley 
Suthers
Synchrony
Kathryn Tabner
Joan and Sudip and Thakor
Victoria and Walter 
Thorman
The Wallace Foundation
Catherine and Paul Wan
Susan Warner
Diane and Stephen 
Warzoha
Weinstein Family Fund
David Weisbrod
David Wermuth
Annette Wilson
Christine and Andrew 
Winston
Nicolle Woodruff
Igor Zelenberg
Janet and Stephen Zide
Molly and Matt Zola

HEROES $1- $499

 Andrea and Dan Aaron
Sheldon Abbett
Beth and Michael Acerbo

ACME Give Back Where It 
Counts Program
Marilyn and Stuart Adelberg
Roli Agrawal
Anne Akyuz
Timothy Alexander
Susan and Dean Allen
AmazonSmiles
The Anatole Family
Mary Kate Anderson
Susan and Mark Anderson
Anonymous (10)
Caroline Ansbacher
Apollo Management 
Holdings L.P.
Fredrica and Joseph Arcade
Elizabeth Armstrong
Melanie and Jon Arnold
Susan Arturi
Hector Arzeno
Shari Aser
P.I. Ashby
MaryAnn Zalman and 
Gordon Assing
Emily Auerswald
Julia Aviles
Martha and John 
Awdziewicz
Axiom Investors
Kim Bacon
Amy Sue Badini
Barbara and Volker 
Bahnemann
Susan Baier
Darran Baird
Binu Balachandran
The William A. Barbe Family
Fi Fi Sheridan and Paul 
Barbian
Ness Bargins
Nancy and Bruce Barker
Rosalia Barnes
Meredith Braxton and 
Stephen Barto
Deborah and Michael 
Baumgarten
Phyllis and Larry Bausher
Sally Bedell
Phyllis and Salvatore 
Bellofatto
Kathleen Bembenek
Beth Bemis
Kirstie Benedict
Belinda and Richard 
Benincasa
Laurie Bennett
Michael Bensen
Catherine Benvenuto
Judy and Peter Berg

Myra Berghane
Susan Bernhardi
Jess Bernstein
Betteridge Jewelry
Tina Bisbee
Bishop Drive Partners LLC
Mary and Gary Bishop
Ryan Bittman
Mary Blackwell
Pendryl and Alan Blake
Penny Resnick and Peter 
Blanton
Caroline Blasko
Ann Blumensaadt
Hsiao-Lien Chin and James 
Boardman
Jean Body
Barbara Bollman
Bobbi's Bombers
Laura Booth
Ken Borsuk
Laura Botoff
Joanne and Neil Bouknight
Sarah Boyle
Michele Braun
Michele and Joseph Brendel
Jackie Brett
Lyn Brignoli
Erin and Christopher 
Brinton
Broad River Systems LLC
Louise Brodman
Anne and Tim Brown
Douglas Bruce
Monica Bruning
Brunswick School
Brunswick School NTN Club
Allyson Buck
Betsey Buddy
Susan and Gary Buonanno
Christopher Burdick
Amy and James Burger
Alfred Burgess
Calvin Burnes
Anne and Kevin Burns
James Burruss
Katherine Burt
Gia Burton
Anthony Busani
Cindy and Andrew Busani
Elizabeth and John Butler
Gretchen Bylow
Byram Neighborhood 
Association
Marilyn and Steven Cahn
Susan and James Calabrese
Laurie Campbell
Susan and Paul Campion

Marylou and John Campisi
Cynthia and John Canaday
Canno Family
Jessica Cantavero
Judith and Louis Caravella
Patricia Carey
Alan Carlo
Susan and Peter Carlson
Ann and John Caron
Gail and Peter Carriero
Susan Carriero
Janice and James Carroll
Sandra Caruso
Sandra and Michael Caruso
Joan and Christopher Carter
Doris Casale
Gabrielle Catalano
JoAnne and Rob Catalano
Nancy Catalano
John Caulfield
Nancy and John Cavadini
Kathleen and Gary Cavalli
Ana Ceppi
Cynthia Chang
Wendy Charhon
Elizabeth and Howard 
Chickering
Bryant Chin
Marylin Chou
Angela Hwang and Stanley 
Choy
John Chrusz
Janine Cirilli
Christa Civitillo
Katherine Clark
Rosemarie Claus
Lynnette Clemens
Mr. and Mrs. Cocchi
Linda and Terry Cochran
Gay and John Coe
Andrew Cohen
Ruby Cohen
Megan Collins
Fran Columbus
Josephine and Kevin 
Conboy
Margaret Conboy
Congregation Shir Ami
Susanne and Craig Connolly
Lucy Conrod
Margaret Convey
Laura Conwill
Anne Martine Cook
Lisa and Wayne Cooper
Pat and Bill Copeland
Ann and Paul Coughlin
Carol and PJ Coughlin



Sharon Coulter
Kathi Cowan
Jill and John Coyle
Caroline Shen and Matthew 
Crakes
Julie Creighton
Jean Crocco
Crumbine Family Fund
Denise Crystal
Ariana Csonka
Sharon Cullen
Joan Shelby Cunningham
Helen and Denis Curran
Meredith Curreri
Heather Dahle
Christine and Ted Danforth
Laura Daniel
Daugherty Family
Lynne and Benjamin 
Davenport
Katherine Lewis and Mark 
Davidson
Mary Davies
Sally Davies
Janice Harmeier and 
Christopher Day
Trish and Raymond Dayan
Angelo Deangelis
Joanne Dearcopp
Mary Ann Debnar
Susan Decker
Lenore De Csepel
Tiana Dedvukaj
Marie D'Elia
Barbara DeGaetani
Elizabeth DeHaven
Sandra and Richard De 
Martino
Phyllis Demko
Alana Denison
John Denne
Heather Dennis
Amy and James Denton
Nicole Denvir
Michele Desai
Felice DeVitto
Heather and Andy Devries
Sherry and George Dey 
Charitable Fund
Purna Dhru
Kathleen DiGiovanna
Jean Dinatale
Florence DiPaola
Diserio Martin O'Connor 
Castiglioni
Marianne Dominice
Cory & Bob Donnalley 
Charitable Foundation
Ann Donohue

Mary Donohue
Eileen Doody
Dorset & Pond Design
Andrea and Jeffrey Doty
Christina and Chuck 
Downey
Anne Drake
Barbara Drayer
Mandi Drayer
Kristen and John Dyment
Danielle Eason
East Lyon Farm
Nicole Ehret
Marianne and Anders 
Ekernas
Jackie Ekholm
Cheryl Elliott
Suzanne and Eric Ellison
Minou Engelen
Barbara Epstein
Christine Erensen
Mary and George Erensen
Laura and Dave Erickson
Patricia Fahey
Alejandra Fajardo
John and Cecilia Farrell
Julie and Daniel Faryniarz
Maria and Lou Fata
Laura and Thomas Feda
Jennifer and Frank Feenstra
Esta and Jay Feinsod
Harriet and Lawrence 
Feldman
Sara Feldman
Kimberlie and Philip Fett
Linda Fields
Stephanie Finder
Rita Fine
Irene Cunanan & Jim Finn
Phyllis Finn
Annette Fiore
Traci and Michael Fiore
Malinda Fiorita
First Church of Christ 
Scientist
First United Methodist 
Church
Victoria and Samuel 
Fishman
Julie and Tony Fitzpatrick
Kate Fix
FJC
Ann and Scott Fleischman
Elizabeth and Keith 
Fleishman
Frances and James Fogarty
Barbara Long and Donald 
Foley
Elizabeth Foley

Audrey Fomin
Wendie Force
Kelly and Lars Forsberg
Judith Foschi
Maryanne Fraleigh
Gaetane Francis
Pauline and Richard Franck
Susan and Mark Frano
Andrew Freeman
Lynn Elise Friend
Elizabeth and David Freund
Melissa and Brian Frey
Brenda Friedler
Ellen and Robert Fullerton
Jenny and William Fullilove
Ellen and Michael Funck
Erik Furno
Pasquale Fuscaldo
Camille Fusco
Jutta Gaeth
Kathryn and Joseph 
Gagliardi
Katharine and William 
Gaillard
Patricia Gallagher
Robert Gallagher
Patricia Gallardo
Alan Gallicchio
Carissa Ganelli
Lee Ganshaw
Catherine and Bruno 
Garros
Peggy and Mark Geimer
Patricia Geismar
Kathy Georgas
Cosby George
Peter George
Patsy Gerhart
Constance and Allan Gibb
Natalia Gil
Theresa Gill
Carolyn and Robert Gilbert
Virginia Gilbert
Kara Gillespie
Charlene and Charles 
Ginste
Kelly Giovannangeli
Theresa Gladstein
Cathleen Glasson
Linda Glines
Sue and Mike Golden
Robert and Suzanne 
Goldman
Judy and Robert Goodchild
The GoodCoin Foundation
Charles Goodman & Co. 
LTD
Terry Goodwin

Francesca and Arnold 
Gordon
Judith and Albert Gordon
Waltraunt Gouse
Annmarie Graham
Kevin Graham
Christopher Green
Joan and David Green
Ann and Kenneth 
Greenberg
Sarah and Bob Greenhill
Doris Greenwald
Greenwich Boy Scouts, 
Troop 10
Eileen and Peter Griffin
Florence and Bill Griffin
Joanne and Richard Griffin
Karen Grinthal
Lawrence Groo
Joli Gross
Linda Grunow
Pamela and Peter Grunow
Stephen Haber
David Haffenreffer
Ann and Keating Hagmann
Catherine and Anthony Hall
Jeanne Halpin
Michel Hanigan
Susan Hanna
Polly Hanson
Betsie and John Harkins
Kelley and Chip Haslun
Elaine and David Havelka
Maureen Hays
Ruth Sutcliffe and Tom 
Heagney
Nancy and Jim Healy
Margaret and David Heap
Martha Robinson and Keith 
Heard
Jennifer and Douglas Heffer
Mary Hegarty
Norman Heller
Donna and Norman Heller
Carol and James Henderson
Sandra R. Herman
Mary and William Herzog
Sharon Herzog
Anne-Marie Hesser
H.H. Brown Shoe Manager
Megan Hildebrand
Harald Hille
Debbie and Charles Hilton
Emilie Change Ho
Linda Hodge
Alison Hoenig
Louise Hoffman
Susan and Brett Holey



Patricia and Forbes Hopper
Catherine and William Horn
Stephanie and Robert 
Hotchkiss
Houlihan Laurence
Collette and Gary Howe
Kathryn Howell
Peg and Rudy Hroziencik
Monica and Leo Huang
Rebecca Hughes
Harrison Hunter
Roger Hurst
Polly and Mark Hyman
Michael Hynes
Joan and Vincent Insinga
Sam Jacob
Masooma and Helge 
Jacobsen
Judith Jacobson
Susan Jaffe
Brenn Jain
Lisa Jameson
Christine Jansen
Kathleen and Jerry 
Jarombek
Linda and Art Jenkins
Ginger Jenks
Mary Jennings
Magda Jensen
Rhona and Robert Johnson
Penelope and Ray Johnston
Perry and Jim Johnston
Patricia and Kurt Jomo
Lisa and Michael Josephson
Junior League of Greenwich
Carol and Jeffrey Junker
Nancy and Max Justicz
Laura Kaehler
Yvette Kahn
Elinor B. Kaplan

Andrea Santaniello and 
Efstathios Karanikolaidis
Shelley and Andrew Karlen
Sheila D. Kash
Shelby and Shoney Katz
Susan Kaupie
Marie Kearns
Pamela and Doug Kelly
Susan and Patrick Kelly
Theresa Kelly
William Kelly
Rita Kerrigan
Yesenia Pinto Keuker
Marilyn and Michael Keyser
Emily Khoshaboo
Carole Kiachif
Kathleen and William 
Kiernan
Stefanie and Bill Kies
Ogden Kiesel
Sandy Kiesel
Brian Kim
Matt Kim
Emma and William King
William King
Patricia Kirkpatrick
Lauren Kirschner-Pytel
Janet V. Kirwan
Alfred Kitselman
Richard Knobelman
Roberta Kochi
Reinhard Koester
Anne Kohart
Michele Kolc
Christine Kopprasch
Mary and Richard Kordas
Diane and Paul Kretschmann
Richard Kriskey
Veronica Staplefield and 
Jack Kriskey

Nancy and Christopher 
Kristoff
Elizabeth and Ed Krumeich
Elizabeth Krumeich
Jane Kuesel
Elias Kulukundis
Nancy La Dore
Wendy and Thomas Lahvic
Sherri Lambe
Rosemary Lamie
Melissa Lamkin
Kevin Landesman
Marcia Landman
Elaine Landow
Susan Lanzarone
Rita Lapcevic
Valy and Felix Laponte
Victoria Lariar
Jodie LaRocque
Linda LaTrenta
Lin and Tracy Lavery
Duncan Lawson
LBG Interior Design, LLC
Hilary Lea
Miranda Leach
Robin and Adam Leader
Edward Lee
Haley Lee
Iria Lee
Leslie and Charles Lee
Linda Lee
Elaine and Ruurd Leegstra
Chalon and Johnathan 
Lefebvre
Claudia Leicht
Rebecca Leigh
Joel Leja
Rebecca Levine
Leora and Steven Levy
Margaret Levy

James Librandi
Martha Liebowitz
Lindy and Warren Lilien
Julie Lindbo
Nina Lindia
Kristina Lindstedt
John Linsenmeyer
Robert Lipp
Caitlin Lischick
Caroline Lisker
Alexander Litt
Lucinda Little
Sarah Littman
Joanna Swomley and 
Sanford Litvack
Living Hope Community 
Church Women's Fellowship
Cricket and James Lockhart
Janet and Steve Lockton
Andrew Loebelson
Cary Loffredo
Cory Logan
Laura Lohan
Terry and Lloyd Lohmeyer
Arline Lomazzo
Jill Lombardi
Kay Lombardo
Alessandra and Scott Long
Michelle Lopez
Fred Lorthioir
Helga Lose
Renata Lose
Michelle Love
Joan and Terence Lowe
Eleanor and Morton 
Lowenthal
Neil R. Lubarsky & 
Associates
Candice Lyman
Lyon Farm Condominium 
East, Inc.

" I really enjoyed my 
time volunteering at 
Neighbor and I look 
forward to helping 
whenever I can."

-NTN Volunteer



Margot and James Mabie
Kim Maciejewski
Patricia Mackey
Antoinette and John Macri
Mad For Reading
Rita Magyar
Brian Maher
Susan and Thomas Maher
Jane Mahoney
Debra Mamorsky
Marie and Robert Manavola
Maryann and Carmelo 
Mangione
Danielle and Peter Manion
Janet and Donat Marchand
Noelle Marder
Mary Ellen and Brad 
Markowitz
June Marks
Joanne and Tom Marr
Kelly Marra
Rita and Ray Marschall
Virginia Marschner
Emily Martin
Shirley Marzullo
Anna Massion
Catherine and John Maus
Sheila and Richard May
Dana McAvity
Melissa and Michael 
McClammy
Sue McClenachan
Maggie and Don 
McCormack
Pat and Miles McDonald
Rosamond McDonnell
Elizabeth and Colin McEvoy
Kathy and John McGinty
Margaret and David McGirr
Eileen McGonegal
James McGovern
Mary and James McGuire

Elizabeth and Philip 
McIntyre
Ellen McKay
Cordella and Sean McKenna
Margaret McKinley
Elisabeth and Joseph 
McLaughlin
Courtney McLeod
Mary B. McNamee
Sarah McNulty
Ann McRae
Linda and Philip McWhorter
Peter McWhorter
Sarah Meindl
Lorraine and Kenneth 
Meinelt
Abby Meiselman
Vera and Allan Merrill
JoAnn Messina
Jennifer and Harris Meth
The Joan and Robert 
Meyer Family Charitable 
Foundation
Katharine and Christopher 
Meyers
N. Micale
Emily and Thomas Michaud
David Micik
Leonora and Thomas 
Migliano
Kate and Henry Minchin
Mary Beth Minton
Courtney Montgomery
Jean Moore
Diane and Paul Morello
Faith and Tom Morley
Dale Morrison
Vickie Morton
Debbie and PJ Moses
Jessica and Scott Muir
Sharon Muir
Betsy and Robert Mulcare

Alice Mullins
Winona Mullis
Courtney and Christopher 
Murphy
Mandy and Timothy 
Murphy
Vera Musicaro
Aimee Muth
Shana Nalitt
Yoon Suck Nam
David Nap
Patricia and Ronald Napoli
Tanya Nargolwalla
Larkin Nash
Shirley Nelkin
Judy and Joseph Nemec
Richard Nemitz
Sue and Greg Neumann
Ruth and Marc Newberg
Amy Newburger
Katie Newman
Amy Newmark
Mia and Tyler Newton
Phyllis and Bruce Nicholas
Heidi Nolte
Melissa Nook
Edmund Noonan
Elizabeth Norfleet
Judith Novak
Willow and Tim Oberweger
Jennifer and Casey O'Brien
Patti O'Brien and Pete 
O'Brien
Moira and John O'Connor
Sarah and Thomas 
O'Connor
Kimberly O'Donnell
Clare O'Donohue
Ross Ogden
Marianne and Fred Olsen
Barbara and Edward 
Oppedisano

Knowlton O'Reilly
Barbara Ormerod-Glynn
Doyle Orr
Kristin Orrell
Kate and Bart Osman
Margaret Ostavar
Lisa and Richard Oswald
Linda Otness
Penelope Owen
Catherine and Louis Paglia
Mary Lee Paine
Roxann Painter
Christine Paletta
Amy Palladino
Simon Bruce Pantano
Marisa DiBenigno and Frank 
Papalia
Jennifer Pape
Catherine and Frank Parker
John Pascale
Charles Paternina
Thomas Patierno
David Patten
Twana Payne
Peace Community Chapel
Eva-Stina and Christer 
Pehrson
Ann and Ralph Penny
Dr. Joyce Pere
Michele Perri
Daria Pestone
Judith Petersen
Margaret Petrone
Amanda Petz
Florence and Jonathan 
Phillips
Kelly Phillips
Patricia and Robert Phillips
Heather and Nick Picchione
Nerlyn Pierson
Marian Pillsbury



Pinch of Humanity
Richard Pinkham
Margaret Piper
Mimi Pivirotti
Theresa Plavoukos
Pamela Plummer
Sarah Pocock
Marianne and Gerald 
Porricelli
Lenore Pott
Claudia Powers
Sheera and Noah Prawer
Elise Prebin
Genevieve and Vincent 
Prezioso
Monica and Steven Bruce 
Prihoda
Pro Graphics 3, Inc.
Suzanne Prunier
Mary Puglia
John Pugliese
Louise and Andrew Puschel
Ruth Qadrud-Din
Victoria Quake
Queensboro Oral Surgery 
Associates
Quill Entertainment 
Company GB Productions 
Inc.
Jean Raben
Jacqueline Raffa
Douglas Ralston
Connie and CV 
Ramachandran
Diane and Robert Ramirez
Maryann Ramos
Susan and Bret Rattray
Lindley Rawlins
Sheila Raymond
Thais Recarte
Kelly Reeves
Maureen Reilly
Marcia Reinauer
Elizabeth Reiss
Janice and Albert Repicci
Nicole Reynolds
June and Samuel Richey
Justin Rispler
Ann Robb
Cooper Robinson
Geoffrey Robinson
Soraya and Arthur Robinson
Nancy Kail and Marcos 
Rodriguez
Debora and John Rogan
Colette Rogers
Katie and Ken Rogers
Michele Ronis
Elizabeth Rose

Linda and Joseph Ross
Lisa Ross
Kristan Roth
Amy Horbar and Allan 
Ruchman
Anne Marie Russo
R.E. and Fleming Rutledge
Alane and Peter Sachs
Sacred Heart Greenwich
Sacred Heart Greenwich– 
Barat Center
Nancy and Stephen Sahlein
Marie Salerno
Barbara and Evan Salop
Tracy and Daniel Salvatore
Sandi Sandlock
Polly Sanna
Margaret Santhanam
Rachel Santo
Carol and James Santora
Jeanne and Bob Savitt
Ann Sawyer
Angela Schacht
Carol and Barry Schaefer
Audrey and Michael Schaus
Meriwether Schmid
Sarah Schneider
Susan and Bruce Schneider
Grace and Andrew 
Schoelkopf
Phyllis Schondorf
Bruno Schrage
Juli Schwartz
Nancie and Mark 
Schwarzman
Audrey and Peter 
Schweinfurth
Austin Sciulla
Jean Field and Clifford Scott
Kishori Scott
Susan Scully
Urling Searle
Pascale Sejean
Kristine Stahly and Stephen 
Selbst 
Christine and Rolf Sellge
Nancy Senft
Suzanne Seton
Neil Sham
Jane and Paul Shang
Kristen and Andy Shapiro
Rory Shaw
Beverley Sherrid
George Sherwin
Joan and Angela Shibetti
Sally Sickles
Cathy Sidor
Linda Sigler

Gary Silberberg
Silicon Valley Community 
Foundation
Mary and Edgar Silva
Robert Simms
Anna and Laurence Simon
Anna Simon
Margaret Simon
Jane and David Sims
Sarah Sippel
Dorothy Sirbono
Doris Sisley
Kimberly and Paul Sitarz
Jennifer Sklar
Nancy Smalling
Amanda Smith
Bree Smith
Maureen Smith
Maryann Smith
Susan and Thomas Smith
Bella and Eric Sobel
Bruce Socket
Marthe Soden
Teresa Soden
Christina Sogaard
Katherine Sokoloff
Judy and Raymond Soto
Leslee Spadone
Denise Spilman
Jeffrey Sprung
Kristi and Scott Spurgeon
James Squiers
Alyssa Stack
Lindsay and Richard 
Stafford
Wendy and Alex Stanton
Lorrie and George Stapleton
Helen and Robert Stark
Libby and Donald Steckler
Betty and Ronaldo 
Steinberg
Nili Steinberg
Joanne Steinhart
Joanne Stelluti
Linnea Stenberg
Anita Stepanowski
Eileen Strauss and Peter 
Stern
Caralyn and Douglas 
Stevens
Mary Beth Stevenson
Donald Stillman
Stop and Shop
St. Paul's Episcopal Society
Val and Cliff Storms
Barbara and Philip Straessle
Catherine Strazza
Jane and Rob Stricker

Robert Strong
Ayaka Stubbs
Eileen Sullivan
Gregory and Josephine 
Sullivan
Ellen Swain
Donald and Donna Syko
Naomi Tamerin
Susan and Gary Taplin
TD Bank
Carolyn Lyngholm and 
Richard Tedeschi 
Liane and Martijn Tel
Sally Thebaud
Sarah Therriault
Sylvia Thomas
Lori Decillis Tiedje
Lynne Tirrell
Eva Titheradge
Mary Tjimos
Rebecca Tomsky
Eileen and Paul Toretta
Patricia Tracey
Jean and Mark Tredinnick
Jonathan Trend
Margaret Trojak
Susan Trumpick
Joann and Paul Turits
Maria and Brad Turkel
Gail and Seth Turkeltaub
Ashley Turner
Margot and Charles Tusa
Elaine Tyler
Heidi Umur
Marnie L. Vallely Trust
Sarah and Thomas Van 
Leeuwen
Clifford Vaz
Sharon and John Vecchiolla
Nicola Viney
Katherine Vitti
Michael Voltaggio
Lucy Von Brachel
Anne Von Stuelpnagel
Anne Vranos
Laura Wack
Mary Wade
Pierrette Wagner
Kevin Wailgum
Agatha Walker
Amy and Rob Walton
Anne Wamunyu
Barbara Ward
Julianne and Brien Ward
Marianne Weill and David 
Waring
Robert Wassberg
Sandy and Stephen Waters



Beverly and John Watling
Carolyn Nesvig Watson
Hilary and Joseph Watson
Nancy and Robert Weeks
Jonathan Weinberger
Jill Weiss
Rosemary Wells
Corinne and Scott Welsh
Thorenz Wendy
Claire Werner
Anne and Putney 
Westerfield
Mary Jo Whelan
Whitby School
Kathryn Whitehurst
Peggy Whitlock
Anne and Arthur Wichman
Julia Wilcox
Callie Williams
Carol Willson
Ruth Wilson
Suzanne Wind
Helaine Winer
Marcia and Kevin 
Winpisinger
Kimberly and Eric Wise
Susan Wohlforth
Allison and Steven Wolowitz
Patricia Woods
Jill and Richard Woolworth
Jennifer Worden
Carey Wunsch
Mr. Ralph Wyman
Annie and Michael Yardis
Brandon Young
Wendy Yu
Joseph Zaffino
Diane and Michael Zarrilli
Ann and Steve Zaminski
Jeannette and Mike Zboray
Mei Zhang
Nancy and William Zisson

Robin and Gregory Zorthian

IN HONOR OF

Angie Alfano's birthday (8)
Susan Allen
Cate and Cooper Auerswald 
(5)
All those serving the 
community
Eileen Bartels (2)
Nancy Bischoff
Delores Braxton
Meredith Braxton
Jack Brady
Bob Brady, Kip Burgweger, 
Lori Jackson
Kip Burgweger
Jim Carroll
Doris Casale
Ryan Cleary
COVID-19 First Responders 
(4)
COVID-19 Response (5)
Peter and Bea Crumbine
George Demko
Janane Diouri
Front Steps Project - Terry 
Coffey (9)
Michael Ganci
The Greenwich Boy Scouts 
Food Drive
Margaret Tjimos Goldberg 
(2)
Amanda Wurzbach and 
Matt Gordon's marriage
Carole Goulding
Kate and Duff Haffenreffer
Jer and Aud Hart
Donna Hascher
Judy Higgins
Jim Himes
Holly's Friends & Family
Lori Jackson's birthday

Aleena Jacobsen
Mary Jennings
Lin Lavery
Duncan Lawson (2)
Jamie Leader
Erica Mahoney
Max and Miles Marschner
Luke Meyers
Virginia Meyer
Dan and Rhonda Morley (5)
Will Morrison, Tai Chi 
Instructor (9) 
Neighbor to Neighbor Staff 
& Volunteers (6)
Neighbor to Neighbor 
Benefit Committee
Robert Norell
North Mianus School (12)
Ali Ornstein
People affected by Covid
Lindsey Pontieri
Nicole Ryan and Cole 
Reynolds
Margret Rockwell (2)
Round Hill Nursery School
Karen Royce (2)
Kristen Shapiro
Grayson Smith
Pam Speer (2)
Alan Steel
Joanne Steinhart
Maria Kelly Stevens
Michelle Thompson
Chris Zadik

IN MEMORY OF

Bonnie Bancroft
Richard Blair
Michael V Buddy
Anne Vojt Budner
Lucy Cameron
Joe Campinell (11)

Angela Curtis (11)
Lucy Day
Betty Davies
Hilma and Walter Dearcopp
Deceased Family Members
Daniel Donahue
William and Catherine Fox
Robert R. Gallagher
Matthew Gesell (2)
Michael Goldstein
Candice Goodwin
Paul Griffin
Katherine Hanson
Lt. Col. Richard Havranek
The Late Tommye S. and 
John G. Ireland
Morley Kahn
Theresa Kelly
Margaret C. Klumpp
Kay Langan
Margaret H. McCullough
Luke Meyers
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen 
O'Neill
The O'Neill Families
Ginger Pantano
Minnie Petise
Stelios Petsagpurakis
Valerie Pryor (3)
Sibyl Rabbitt
Rabbi Robert Rothman
Deborah DeMartino Ryan 
(22)
Dorothy Shapiro
Corky Sheehan
George A. Smith IV
Ulric Sullivan
Vincent Sulpizio
George Suter
Philomena and Veronica 
Vaz



BOARD OF DIRECTORS

STAFF
Margaret Tjimos-Goldberg  
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Albert Calixto 
PANTRY & OPERATIONS SUPPORT

Jean Davis-French 
ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR

Kylia Goodner 
SATURDAY SUPERVISOR 

Duncan Lawson 
OPERATIONS MANAGER

Susan Maher 
COMMUNICATIONS & PR 
COORDINATOR

Carolina Mendez 
PANTRY & OPERATIONS SUPPORT 

Jane Naveros 
CLIENT COORDINATOR

Elvis Ruiz 
FOOD PANTRY COORDINATOR

NON-VOTING EX-OFFICIO MEMBER 
Demetria Nelson | �COMMISSIONER, GREENWICH DEPARTMENT  

OF HUMAN SERVICES

Anne Miller | CO-PRESIDENT

Christine Zadik | CO-PRESIDENT

Kim Gesell | TREASURER

Pam Speer| SECRETARY

Eileen Bartels
Bob Brady 
Kip Burgweger 
Connie Figgie 
Gail Gallagher 

Lori Jackson 
Pamela Kelly 
Cindy Lyall 
Elizabeth Mills 
CV Ramachandran 

Karen Royce 
Kristen Shapiro
John Shulman 
Maria Kelly Stevens 

Who We Are

EMERITUS
Betty Sheridan



248 East Putnam Avenue
Greenwich, CT 06830
203.622.9208

Connect with us!
www.ntngreenwich.org

 @NTNGreenwich

 @ntngreenwich

Neighbor to 
Neighbor is a 
United Way 
agency.

Neighbor to  
Neighbor has earned 
Charity Navigator’s  
4 star rating 

Our Mission
Neighbor to Neighbor 
improves the lives of 

residents in need throughout 
the Greenwich area and 

strengthens our community 
by creating access to food, 

clothing and basic living 
essentials in an atmosphere 

of kindness and respect.

Neighbor to  
Neighbor has earned 
the Guidestar 2020 
Platinum Seal of 
Transparency 

The mark of 
responsible 
forestry


